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THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Ritter:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress=-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,

(ethonn OBl

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Don Ritter,
House of Representatives.
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United States Department of State

Deputy Secretary of State
Washington, D.C. 20520

Dear Ed: January 7, 1982

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,
- *
b O L

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Ed Derwinski,
House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Chappell:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-~
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,

Wetlon, (el

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Bill Chappell, Jr.,
House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Leboutillier:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress—Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
John Leboutillier,

House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Lantos:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleaqgues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,

(Wethonn (2L

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Tom Lantos,
House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mrs. Fenwick:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-~Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,

(etlon, Ol

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Millicent Fenwick,
House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Pritchard:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,

Wethonn O

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Joel Pritchard,

House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Edwards:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

wWith best wishes,

(ethon BeL._

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Mickey Edwards,
House of R¢ sentatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Petri:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

(Wethon Ol

william P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Tom Petri,
House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Leach:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress—Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Jim Leach,
House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Solomon:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,

(eths

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Gerald Solomon,
House of Representatives.



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

January 7, 1982

Dear Ms. Fiedler:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress~Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,

(Wethon OBl

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Bobbi Fiedler,

House of Representatives.



United States Department of State

Deputy Secretary of State
Washington, D.C. 20520
January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Levitas:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

Wwith best wishes,
Since: ’

(ethonn cw&

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable

Elliott Levitas,
House of Representatives.



United States Départnient of State

Deputy Secretary of State
Washington, D.C. 20520

January 7, 1982
Dear Mr. Winn:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,

(et

William P. Clark :
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable

Larry Winn,
House of Representatives.



United States Department of State

Deputy Secretary of State
Washington, D.C. 20520

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Courter:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan

Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,
Sincerely,

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable
Jim Courter,
House of Representatives.



United States Department of State

Deputy Secretary of State
Washington, D.C. 20520

January 7, 1982

Dear Mr. Pease:

The President has passed to us the timely and thought-
ful letter which you and your colleagues in the Afghanistan
Action Group sent him.

The Administration shares your deep sympathy for the
cause of the Afghan freedom fighters struggling against the
Soviet invaders. We continue to do all we can, both publicly
and privately, to convince the Soviets of the necessity for
troop withdrawal and for serious negotiations toward a poli-
tical solution in Afghanistan. We therefore appreciate the
very active interest you and your colleagues have taken in
this vital effort. The issues involved are pertinent, not
only to Afghanistan, but to other countries of the world
where freedom and human rights are under attack.

The establishment of the United States Congress-Euro-
pean Parliament Action Group on Afghanistan is an important
step in efforts to keep the public spotlight on Soviet aggres-
sion in Afghanistan. We applaud your intention to introduce
in the Congress a Joint Resolution, similar to that passed
by the European Parliament, calling for Afghanistan Day to
be commemorated March 21. We agree it is important that the
world remember the struggle of the Afghan people to restore
independence and freedom to Afghanistan. We hope that wide-
spread international support for the Day will help convince
the Soviets that the peoples and nations of the world will
not forget their aggression with the passage of time and
that their occupation of Afghanistan is not a fait accompli.

In the Department, Ambassador Gerald Helman has recently
been named as Special Coordinator and will focus on Afghanistan
Day. He will wish to support your constructive initiative
in ways which you find helpful and will keep in touch with
you for this purpose.

With best wishes,

(ethonn CBL

William P. Clark
Deputy Secretary

The Honorable

Don Pease,
House of Representatives.



























MEMORANDUM OF7F/ 7

NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL /) /0

November 12, 1981 VR4

MEMORANDUM FOR RONALD K. PETERSON

FROM: ALLEN J. LENZ 0‘@8,
SUBJECT: = ~*=*- m—=-—--- Pl L

The NSC staff concurs with the Department of State and the
Office of Management and Budget that from the standpoint of
the Administration's program there is no objection to the
submission of the report on House Concurrent Resolution 157,

21N #ﬂ/n/ 9 1L
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. e . s ?;
GRTYY EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C, 20503

October 23, 1981 65-/{?
/29°i‘91
LEGISLATIVE REFERRAL MEMORANDUM
TO: Legislative Liaison Off: ;
National Security Council
SUBJECT:

STATE proposed report on H.Con.Res. 157,
relating to Afghanistan.

The Office of Management and Budget requests the views of your
agency on the above subject before advising on its relationship to
the program of the President,.in accordance with OMB Circular A-19,

A response to this request for your views is neteded no later than
Tuesday, November 17, 1981..

- -
-—

Questions should be referred to Tracey Lawler ( 395-4710 ),
the legislative analyst in this office, or to Bruce Sasser

(395-4580) . ; Krp

RONALD K. PETERSON FOR
Assistant Director -for
Pegislative Reference
Enclosures






* NSC/S PROFILE =+ - UNCIASSIFIED 1D 8106274
RECEIVED 27 OCT 81 10

TO ALLEN FROM PETERSON, R DOCLATE 23 OCT 81

KEYWORDS: AFGHANISTAN LEGISIATIVE REFERRAL

SUBJECT: STATE PROPOSED RPT ON HCR-157 RE AFGHANISTAN

ACTION: PREPARE MIMO FOR ALLEN DUE: 16 NOV 81 STATUS S FILES
FOR ACTION FOR CONCURRENCE FOR INFO
KEMP R
COMMENTS
REF# LOG NSCIFID (¢c/ )
ACTION OFFICER (S) ASSIGNED ACTION REQUIRED DUE COPIES TO
lonieg, . » » .
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5565 K
THE WHITE HOUSE VA,
WASHINGTON 000

iy

May 6, 1982

Dear Mr. Shansab:

Thank you for your very thoughtful letter about Afghanistan
containing your suggestions about ways to make the Afghan
resistance movement more effective.

We in this country have great admiration and respect for the
courageous struggle of the Afghan people against the Soviet
occupation army. The President has often voiced our deep
concern and sympathy for the Afghan people.

This Administration believes that there are many other ways

we and other concerned nations can support the Afghan people

in their struggle to regain their freedom. Primary among them
is our continued effort to keep public and private pressure on
the Soviets to negotiate a genuine political solution in
Afghanistan involving the early withdrawal of all Soviet forces.
The recent observance of Afghanistan Day in this country and
throughout the world is one example.

It is good to learn that you have met with Mr. Geoffrey Kemp

and Mr. Raymond Tanter on my staff to discuss your ideas.

They would be pleased to meet with you again at a time convenient
to both of you.

I have referred your letter to Ambassador David Schneider, Deputy
Assistant Secretary of State for the Near East and South Asia,
who has primary responsibility for Afghanistan affairs. I under-
stand you have already had an opportunity to discuss your ideas
with him, but if you have any additional thoughts, you may wish
to be in touch with him again.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

L) 7
William P. Clark

£ous wnliriaway wircle
Herndon, Virginia 22071
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ACTION January 4, 1982

MEMORANDUM FOR JAMES W. NAN

FROM: GEOFFREY KEM

SUBJECT: Response to

The letter for your signature to Senator Laxalt at Tab I

is in response to his letter at Tab II which forwards a
copy of Nasir Shansab's letter to Dick Allen on the Afghani

problem.

RECOMMENDATION :

That you sign the letter to Senator Laxalt at Tab I.

APPROVE DISAPPROVE

Attachments
Tab I - Letter to Senator Laxalt
Tab ITI - Incoming from Senator Laxalt





























